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National Conference
What a blessing it was for me to attend the National Conference from 12-17 August.
The conference was a bit costly but it was worth attending because of the spiritual
and physical benefit I gained. About 1000 believers from all over the country
gathered together to praise and worship the Almighty God. The praise and worship
team was just awesome. Every day we felt drawn nearer and nearer to the
presence of the Lord during the praise and worship sessions. Also the National
Executive had thoughtfully and prayerfully chose the most gifted preachers. Every
sermon was so inspiring and edifying. I really felt renewed and uplifted in spirit. It
was also amazing to meet my colleagues and share our ministries. Some are really
doing very well and I could see God's hand in their ministries. 
   Sharing our experiences, challenges and successes was indeed encouraging.
When I shared my ministry many were so encouraged and got interested to come
to Binga and attend my conferences. 
Binga Conference
We conducted our August annual conference in Binga from 28-31. This was one of
the best conferences in Binga. It was well organized and everything went on very
well under God's grace. A team of prayer warriors met several days at the
conference venue praying for travel mercies, power over evil spirits, healing over
illnesses and sicknesses, and powerful messages. God listened to their prayer. 
   We had good and efficient PA system than ever before, therefore our music was
so inspiring and we felt really connected to God. We had more villagers coming in
the evenings apparently for music, but after music we had evangelists preaching. 6
people accepted Christ and were baptized. Many brothers and sisters received
healing, a few testified immediate healing in Jesus' name. Some were set free from
the bondage and torturing of evil spirits. I give all glory to God for the living
testimonies I am still receiving from the brothers and sisters. The same God of
yesterday, today and tomorrow is still at work.
   Among the vibrant preachers, we had our National Vice President pastor F Mate
as our Guest. He took us through marriage lessons and we're expecting to have
happier and more sustainable marriages. I honestly enjoyed the rest of sermons
from different gifted preachers. God used His preachers in a mighty and 
wonderful way. 
   We had enough food to feed a gathering of 455. We slaughtered one big ox and
several goats. We ate enough and still had surplus.
   Every one went back home blessed and rejoicing. 
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For all those who are 
interested in supporting 
Zimbabwe Ministry, 
please make your donations to: 
Jill Hartzell. 
Email: hartzz1@comcast.net


